
WHAT’S ON NEXT WEEK

All week
National Careers Week

Tuesday, 4th March
Schools' Climate Assembly at the Shakespeare North Playhouse

Wednesday, 5th March
Cowley Sixth Form Y11 Admissions Interviews (4:00-6:30pm)

Welcome Back
It has been a great start to the new half term. We are now more than halfway
through the school year. My thanks go to parents and carers for ensuring
students arrived back looking smart in the correct uniform and with all the
required equipment.

New York, New York

Well, what an amazing adventure was enjoyed by the students who went to
New York a couple of weeks ago!

It was a busy few days, packed with some amazing activities and memories
made which will last a lifetime. The students represented the college superbly
well and I am extremely proud of them all.

I can confirm that Miss Dyer and Mr Watkins will be arranging a similar trip in
2026. I wonder if I will get another invite?!

Y11 Parents’ Evening
The Y11 Parents’ Evening took place last night. It was great to see all the
parents and carers who attended, seeing how keen they are for that final push
to support their child with revision and Period 6 sessions to achieve the
academic success this year. Thank you for coming.

Sporting success
On Wednesday evening, our Y11/12 girls rugby team took to the pitch in a
friendly against Rainford. 

For a team that has never played together before, their effort and skill was
nothing short of outstanding! 

To have 14 girls at this age group commit to a friendly game against a resilient
Rainford side shows their pride in representing the college and I’m extremely
proud of them. 

In a game of two halves, the game finished as an evenly contested draw, 30-
30. Well done to all involved.
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Forest Schools

Y7 have been lucky enough to have been offered some Forest Schools activity
time from Mr Wade on a Wednesday lunchtime.

A small group of 6 students were originally selected to take part and have been
onto the woodland site on a number of occasions to take part in games and
learning experiences. This group has now grown to 10 students and the
students are making great progress in their teamwork and co-operation skills.
The latest task was to measure the distance between the canopy posts with
limited measuring equipment – getting the students to think logically and
outside of the box to be able to come up with the required measurements.

The students are enjoying the time outside with their peers and we have seen
a significant improvement in engagement, behaviour, attitude and well-being in
the students involved. We are hoping that the initiative can be extended to
further Year 7 students throughout the academic year. A huge thank you to Mr
Wade for facilitating this wonderful experience for the students.



Y11 SUPPORT

Saturday Morning Study Squad

Tomorrow will be our first Saturday Study Squad session. We are opening up
the 11-16 library as a quiet learning space for Y11s on Saturday mornings
during this half term. This comes off the back of the success of the Breakfast
Boost sessions where Y11s have been coming in each morning from 7:45am
to carry out some additional revision.

Breakfast, Lunch time and after college revision sessions
Y11 students can attend breakfast, lunch and after college subject-specific
revision sessions to reinforce their understanding, improve their exam
performance, and receive targeted support in areas they find challenging,
helping them build confidence and succeed in their upcoming assessments.

Attending these breakfast, lunch and after college revision sessions will help
Y11 students to stay focused, manage their time effectively, and make the
most of additional resources, while also benefiting from personalised guidance
that can help them master difficult topics and boost their overall grades.

I’m incredibly proud of all the Y11 students and the attitude they have shown
towards their academic aspirations.

The additional sessions put on by staff continue to be really well attended and
the students in previous years have always mentioned how they have
benefited from this additional support.

Cowley Sixth Form College Admissions Interviews

On Tuesday evening, it was fantastic to see so many Y11s from Cowley, and a
host of other schools, attend their Admissions Interview with the sixth form. It’s
brilliant to see their academic aspiration and finalise the courses they wish to
study with us come September. To any Y11s who haven’t yet attended an
Admissions Interview, don’t worry, there are three more dates available.
Please check your emails, and page 3 of this newsletter, for more details.

That’s all from a very busy first week back.

I wish you all a lovely weekend.

Mr Cormack




